Motor Vehicle Advisory Board Meeting Notes

April 18, 2016

The audio recording for this meeting failed.

The meeting was called to order at 2:00 PM on 4/18/16.

There was no public in attendance to comment during the public comment time.

All of the board members in attendance approved the minutes from the previous meeting held on October 19, 2015.

The dates for remaining 2016 and 2017 meeting were approved.

John Watson voiced concerns on the sales tax rate difference between each county. Several of the counties within a 30 minute drive have a lower tax rate which is driving some of their customers to those counties. The Sales Tax Division had representation in the meeting to discuss the concerns raised by John Watson.

The Open and Public Meetings act training was provided by Commissioner Michael Cragun.

Jenny Stanger, MVED, explained the new 45 day permit stock. It is now on single sheets of paper so the dealers can feed them into a laser printer. The permits were changed due to cost savings and feedback we had received from several dealers about being able to print them using a laser printer. The prior permits had carbon paper copies and so they were not able to use a laser printer to issue them and have the information transfer through the carbon copies.

Meeting was adjourned.